
We make every effort to provide complete and accurate information for the 2006 Annual Report. We appreciate your alerting us if you
discover errors. For corrections, please call NancyAnne Ward at 360-690-8495 or nward@projectpatch.org. Thank you for demonstrating your
faith in Project PATCH and giving us the pleasure of saying, “THANK YOU.”

from the chairman
I am writing these comments with memories

fresh in my mind of a recent television program
I watched. The story involved a father and his
two sons, and the grief they experienced when a
reckless driver hit and killed the mother and
daughter. It told how they dealt with this
senseless tragedy with an overwhelming sense
of sadness and pain, and then anger. But as they
worked through their feelings, all three of them
came to the same conclusion — if they were to
continue on with their lives, without anger and
vindictiveness, they had to forgive.
This was a true story, which made it more

poignant. The real father in this touching drama
was interviewed at the conclusion, and
confessed that it was only his faith that made
the forgiveness both possible and necessary.
What a powerful message!

That's what PATCH is all about. Healing broken and wounded hearts. Kids
come to the Ranch with all sorts of hurt and pain; broken homes, physical,
mental, and sexual abuse, often by someone they trusted. Some are angry and
depressed. Others are in trouble because of things they've done. Many need
medications and counseling to get through the day. But they all need to feel loved
and accepted so that they, like the father and sons in the movie, learn to forgive
and move on.
That's what is so wonderful about our faith. God loves and accepts us

unconditionally, and then enables us to love and accept others and participate in
the healing process. Our staff at the Ranch are great at
expressing that love. I witnessed it again this month at our
annual fishing trip with the boys. To hear them share in their
devotional time in the cabin, one would never imagine the pain
some have experienced. That's the power of love and healing.
On behalf of the Board of Trustees, the staff, and the

kids, thanks for supporting the work of PATCH.
– HARLAN GEPHART, M.D., CHAIRMAN

MEMORIALS
Gifts of remembrance were
sent in loving memory of the
following people:
MERT ALLEN
by Beatrice Ham
by Lawrence & Bernice Davidson
JIM BAKER
by Lyndon Cook
MARTIN BEUSEKAMP
by George & Gladys Heusser
BONNIE FIELD'S MOTHER
by George & Wanda Bailey
LUCILLE BOYD
by Rick & Linda Quast
ALVIN BRIZENDINE
by Herb & Lela Franzman
LORRAINE BROWN
by Gordon & Jacqueline Tall
JOE CANWELL
by Barbara Wyman
WALLACE COLE
by Herb & Anna May Waters
HELEN CRAIG
by Diana Tull
by Tom & Bonnie Sanford
BIRDIE LEE CROSS
by Bob Cross
ANNAMAY CURRENT
by Chauncey Robins
by Mary Robins
CHAUNALETT CURRENT
by Chauncey Robins
by Mary Robins
by Darrell & Fay McPherson
JOHN & DOROTHY DE FEHR
by Stan & Catherine De Fehr
SHIRLEY DENNIS
by Ardis Smith
by Ila Smith
WALTER DIETRICH
by William Dietrich
RUSSELL & NOLA DOD
by Donna Lowe
DOROTHY
by Allan & Marie Olson
ALVA DOWNING
by Violet Downing
LARRY DOWNING
by Violet Downing
ELLEN DUDDING
by Gary George
MURRAY DUFFY
by Vivian Duffy
ARDYCE & BARBARA EARHART
by Larry Earhart
REBECCA ANN ELLOWAY
by Simon & Beverly
NAIDA EMMERSON
by Lenora Nelson
B J ENGLE
by Lola Kemmerer
HILDA EWALD
by Paul & Evelyn Johnson
BILL FARR
by Dean & Mazie Bunker
BLANCHE FIKE
by Diana Tull
by Tom & Bonnie Sanford
LUKE FILION
by Gordon & Jacqueline Tall
LLOYD FISCHER
by Joyce Fischer
WILLIAM FISHER
by Dorothy Fisher

ANN FJARLI
by Robert & Winona Letcher
by Dieter & Ruby Hain
BLANCHE FORD
by Tom & Bonnie Sanford
ZEPH FOSTER
by Barbara Easter
HARLAN GEORGE
by Gary George
ROBERT GRANDY
by Clyde & Vernita Marriott
BARBARA GRAY
by Jill Parchment
MARCIA GRAY
by Herb & Lela Franzman
STEPHANIE GREINER
by Betty Hall
SYLVIA GRIFFIN
by Phillip & Arlene Harris
CLIFTON RICHARD HARRIS
by Philip & Arlene Harris
by Tom & Bonnie Sanford
by Betty Harris
by Abel & Julie Janzer
by Lucy Janzer
by Paul & Margie Lund
by Edith Lomeland
by Laura Nowlin
by Jim & Carla Larson,
HAROLD HARRISON
by Helena Janke
LELAND HAWES SR
by Leland & Ellen Hawes
HERBERT HEFFEL
by Alex & Dorenne Garcia
KEN HENDERSON
by Barbara Wyman
SALLY HESS
by Lawrence & Laura Koozmin
LILLIAN HOAG
by Herb & Anna Waters
by Barbara Easter
ROBERT HOFFER
by Jane Hoffer
MICHAEL HOLM
by Marilyn Holm
CLYDE HOOPER
by Irmgard Hooper
JOHN HOOPER
by Irmgard Hooper
HAROLD HOOVER
by Esther Sharpes
MARGUERITE JOHNSON
by Laura Nowlin
MEARL JONES
by Chauncey & Mary Robins
ALICE JUDY
by Ellsworth Judy
ELLSWORTH JUDY
by Kaye Doyle
by Alan Abbott
by Esther Doty
by Richard & Lois Stewart
by Kathryn Farrar
by Arthur & June Dewsberry
by Alan & Ginny Frost
by Vivian Black
by Phyllis Butler
by Shirley Walker
by David & Cheryl
by Lawrence & Laura Koozmin
by Charles & Audrey Shaw
by Max & Ruby Judy

by Kathleen Nixon
by Elizabeth Koozmin
by George & Alice DeGregori
PAT KIESZ
by Julius & Sharon Swanson
OTTO KIRSTEIN
by Kelena Janke
ROBERT LEE
by Florence L Wiedrick Trust
EDWARD LLOYD
by Helena Janke
VERN MAYS
by Herb & Lela Franzman
TILLY MCFEA
by Hazel Dunks
JAKE MEHLING
by Helmut & Lillian Stutz
WALLACE MELASHENKO
by Lawrence & Bernice Davidson
DOUGLAS MILLER
by Luella Miller
PAUL MONSON
by Jack & Florence Wagner
LILA MONTANYE
by Joy Cadwallader
ROBERT MOSSER
by Julie Mosser
RAY NELSON
by Laura Nowlin
by Wayne & Margie Moore
by Frank & Lauretta King
AIDEN PHILLIPS
by Ed & Beverly Klein
KANDICE PIERSON
by Margeret Chandler
GREG PIPER
by Rae Anna Brown
BURT PRICHARD
by Willard & Pam Henkes
JEAN QUACKENBUSH
by Clyde & Winnie Smith
LUCILLE ROGERS
by Tom & Bonnie Sanford
by LeEllen & Robert Bradshaw
by Valley Vista Care Services
by Keith & Joyce Schultz
by Barbara Easter
by Margaret Leap
by Swett & Crawford of Idaho
by Johnson Insurance
by Ann Pester
by Allied Bonding Inc
by Simmons and Clubb
by Valley View Retirement
by Jana Rogers
by Herb & Lela Franzman
by Northwest Chapter ASI
by Pharmer Engineering LLC
by Livermore & Associates Inc
MARGIE ROTTHOFF
by Tom & Bonnie Sanford
by Ken & Joyce Ackerman
by Fred Bahnmiller
by Tom Collins
by Patricia Farner
by Ken & Joyce Casper
by Ray & Deanna Clark
by Larry & Barbara Cobb
by Harry & Eileen Ferguson
by Charles & Judy Kiester
by Lowville SDA Church
by Paul Mente
by Martha Krause
by R Y Adams
by Michael & Kathleen Brady
by Patty Baird

WES RUSSELL
by Robert & Edna Anderson
by Robert & Nancy Wagerle
DOROTHY SAMPLE
by Ray & Mardee Myers
LELA SANBORN
by Herb & Lela Franzman
TED SCHROEDER
by Ben & Janet Qualls
MICHAEL SCULLY
by Paul & Evelyn Johnson
LLOYD SENNER
by Patricia Senner
TOMMY SHOLLENBURG
by Bertie Shollenburg
PHIL SHULTZ
by Alvin & Iris Stober
WES SHULTZ
by Carol Shultz
DON STEPHAN
by Lillian Ramsay
LOUISE THOMASTON
by Patricia Camp
MILES TOPHAM
by Robin & Larenne Lacey
CLARENCE TROTTER
by Helen Trotter
DALE WAGNER
by Ruth Edwards
by Phyllis Wagner
OMAR WAREHAM
by Doris Wareham
ELAINE WARNER
by Orville Warner
WILLIAM WHISENNAND
by Wanda Whisennand
by Lowell & Arladell Nelson
WALTER WILLIAM WILEY
by Lowell & Larissa Harris
FRANK WYMAN
by Barbara Wyman
KAREN YENSEN
by David Olson
RALPH YOUNGBLOOD
by Gary & Eunice La Fay
TO HONOR
JOYCE CASPER
by Ken Casper
ALLEN & LENELLA CHELLIS
by Eugene & Alla Chellis
VERNA CLAY
by Hazel Dunks
YVONNE DEJEAN
by Randy & Nadine Willis
CORINNE DOWLING
by Timothy & Mardi Guthrie
TRAPPER ELMQUIST
by Nannette Marx
GARY ENGLISH
by Robert & Imogene Pence
BILL FARR
by Dean & Mazie Bunker
EVALINE FRANK
by Gordon & Jacqueline Tall
KEDRICK ELLTON FRITZ
by Lyndon Cook
CATHERINE HARBOUR
by Lawrence & Laura Koozmin
VALETA HENDERSHOTT
by Teri Marie
HAROLD HOOVER
by Esther Sharpes
JOHN JANN
by Paul & Linda Pellandini

LAURA KOOZMIN
by Ellwsorth Judy
MAYBEL LEVANDER
by Gordon & Lani LeVander
DON LUDGATE
by Ray & Mardee Myers
DAVID & FLORENCE MILLER
by Carolyn Force
ARTHUR MINAGAWA
by Brian & Shelly Nystrom
TERYL MONSON
by Teddi Tolf
CHRISTINA PETERSON
by Ken & Marjory Peterson
JAMES REISWIG
by Lawrence & LaJean Ford
DANNY RESECK
by Lillian Reseck
THELMA RICE
by Dorothy Solomon
LYNDA SANDERSON
by Helen Trotter
TOM SANFORD
by Sam & Aileen Pobanz
NORBERT SCHWER
by Donald & Alice Fahrbach
STEPHEN TROTTER
by Helen Trotter
TIM TROTTER
by Helen Trotter
CHUCK VINING
by Juanita Calvert
WANDA WHISENNAND
by Lowell & Arladell Nelson
SCHOLARSHIPS
Joseph Angeli
Larry Ashlyn
J Troy Bailey
Blanche Baker
Daniel Beckner
Samuel Beckner
Julius Beesley
Bisbee SDA Church
Cambridge SDA Church
Robert Campbell
Michelle Carey
Keith Clouten
Ron Crisp
Jeffrey Davisson
Roger Dorsey
Steve Dunton
First Church of God
Waldo Fosmore
Lindahl Grant
Guthrie Center SDA Church
Conrad Gutierrez
Mary Haggerty
Len Harms
Brenda Heitzman
Dale Hoie
Hood River Alliance Church
John Klingaman
Monte Lambert
James Lowry
Lyall and Sons
Charles McGuire
Margaret McMahon
Delbe Meelhuysen
Brian Miller
Milton-Freewater Adventist
Community Services
Milton-Freewater SDA Church
Mission Increase

Rod Monroe
Francis Moore
Ole Olesen
Brent Palmer
Merle Petrovich
Lavern Popp
Ron Post
Irma Radke
Ronald Reed
Richland SDA Church
Riverside Community Church of God
Irwin Rogers
Salem Central SDA Church
Edward Shinner
Leon Slikkers
Stateline SDA Church
Steve St Clair
Glenn Taylor
Leroy Waggoner
Walla Walla City SDA Church
Jeff Wicks
Window Rock SDA Church
FOUNDATIONS,
CORPORATIONS,
BUSINESSES AND
ORGANIZATIONS
Project PATCH is grateful to
business leaders who step out
and invest in youth.
Alarm & Access Control
Technologies Inc
Allied Bonding Inc
American Home Mortgage Corp
ASI Northwest Chapter
Bailey Outdoor Advertising
Bank of America
Blue Cross of Idaho Foundation
for Health Inc
Boise Massage Therapy
Boise Noon Optimist Club
Boise Spine Center
Christian Education Foundation
Church of the Advent Hope
Coca-Cola Bottlers Foundation
Community Development Inc
Dixon Container Inc
Duke Family Foundation
Executive Officers Club
Express Storage
First Church of God
Flaire Productions
Fund for Joe’s Kids in the
Idaho Community Foundation

Garden Valley Properties LLC
Garden Valley Recreational District
Glacier Contracting Inc
Guthrie Center SDA Church
Halliday Foundation
Holy Apostles Church
Hood River Alliance Church
Hopkins Financial Services
IDACORP Employees
Community Fund
Idaho Power
IEC Group Inc
Insync Lifestyles
Johnson Insurance
KALM Inc
Kiwanis Club of Capital City
Livermore & Associates Inc
Lowville SDA Church
Lyall and Sons
Maranatha Volunteers International
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program

Milton-Freewater Adventist
Community Services
Mission Increase
Moore Tree Service
Morgan Stanley DW Inc
Mortgage Company
Murdock Charitable Trust
Oregon Community Foundation
Pacific Press Publishing Association
Park Center Plumbing
Peasley Transfer & Storage Co
Petra Inc
Pharmer Engineering LLC
Poznanski Foundation
ProMed Search Firm LLC
Quantum Point Technologies LLC
Riverside Community Church of God
Robert & Lucille Smylie Charitable
Lead Unitrust
Rocky Mountain Section of the PGA
Simmons and Clubb
Springs of Life Worship Center
Steve Leuthold Family Foundation
Sunbeam Farms
Swett & Crawford of Idaho
T3 Wireless LLC
The Experience
Trailer World
Universal Class
Upper Columbia Conference
Valley View Retirement Inc
Valley Vista Care Services
Wal-Mart Foundation
Washington Conference
Washington Mutual Bank
Washington State Department of
Personnel
West Boise Kiwanis Club
Wholesale Printers Inc
Florence L Wiedrick Trust
Window Rock SDA Church
Zions Bank
THANKFULNESS
GRACE BALATON
ELEANOR BANKES
LILLIE CAMPBELL-BEATY
JAMIE CRAIG
by Helen Lomas
GARY GEORGE
KEITH HARRIS
JARED & KIRA
by Arthur Minagawa
EVELYN JOSSI
JOHANNES NIKKELS
GERALD PALMER
IRVING PARK
by Bailey Outdoor Advertising
MICHAEL PERKINS
DEE RIVAS
TOM SANFORD
by Ron Miller
GINNY SELLARS
by Grace Dow
ROBERTA SMITH
VIOLET SWEITZER
GAVIN TROTTER
by Helen Trotter
STEPHEN TROTTER
by Helen Trotter
HELEN TROTTER
ROBERT WAGERLE
WILLIAM YOSHIMURA
by Kathleen Burnham
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OFFICE STAFF
Nancy Rader, Administrative Assistant
Bonnie Sanford, Janitorial/Landscape*
Tom Sanford, Executive Director
NancyAnne Ward, Admissions Coordinator
Darlene Waybright, Clerical Assistant*
Jerry Waybright, Chief Financial Officer*
GOLDENDALE
Gary Garvin, Goldendale Coordinator*
BOISE STAFF
Jennifer Matoske, Development Director – Idaho
RANCH STAFF
Doraline Ahlers, Direct Care
Sarah Allen, Cook*
Bryan Brutsman, Direct Care
Chuck Byard, Direct Care
Richard Callant, Direct Care
Clara Chard, Direct Care
Daren Chard, Direct Care
Corren Current, Treatment Therapist
Colleen Donald, Treatment Coordinator
Amy Dovel, Nurse*
Gary English, Maintenance
Sharon Fry, Education
Terry Grimm, Direct Care
Chuck Hagele, Administrator
David Holladay, Direct Care
Joanne Holladay, Direct Care
John Jann, Direct Care
Lucy Jann, Head Cook
Jeanne Lancaster, Direct Care
Angel Leon, Direct Care
Rosie Leon, Direct Care
Colleen Plotner, Direct Care
JoElla Purviance, Shopper/Secretary
Robert Ross, Direct Care
Stephanie Ross, Treatment Therapist
Curt Shirer, Treatment Therapist
Jim Smith, Treatment Therapist
Sarah Smith, Aftercare Counselor
Wes Smith, Direct Care
Denise Tank, Administrative Assistant
Anthony Thomsen, Chaplain
Elizabeth Thomsen, Direct Care*
Gary VanDyk, Direct Care
Jason VanDyk, Ass’t. Boy’s Dorm Director
Marge VanDyk, Girl’s Dorm Director
Mike VanDyk, Boy’s Dorm Director
Spencer Walters, Ass’t. Girl’s Dorm Director
VOLUNTEER – Jim Plotner
BOARD MEMBERS
Chairman: Harlan Gephart, Woodinville, WA
Vice Chairman: Teryl Monson, LaConner, WA
Secretary: Tom Sanford, Clackamas, OR
President: Sam LeFore, Milton-Freewater, OR
Personnel Chair: LeEllen Bradshaw, Pasco, WA
Phyllis Bohlman, Meridian, ID
Rick Claridge, College Place, WA
Rita Clay-Prusia, Monroe, WA
Pamela Duffy, Bozeman, MT
Jack Hilde, Sedro-Woolley, WA
Jim Huddart, Salem, OR
Gilbert Plubell, Boring, OR
Irwin Rogers, Boise, ID
Roger VanSanten, Salem, OR
Nita Vining, Salem, OR
*Part time
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Annual giving touches every area of life at Project PATCH. Without this vital resource, we would not be able to continue changing
lives. Over fifty percent of our operating budget comes in individual donations. Thank you from the bottom of our hearts to those that
gave. This year due to the need for cutting costs, and still provide an Annual Report, only Honor/Memorial gifts will be listed. We
realize that many of our supporters’ gifts are made at great sacrifice. This Annual Report gratefully acknowledges your generosity. Your
gifts and prayers continue to sustain and encourage us.
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The weather at the PATCH Ranch is confused. One minute it’s spring,
the next winter. Occasionally there’s the slightest hint of summer. The
change from winter to spring reminds me of the chaotic change that our
kids go through. One minute they are fighting the program, staff,
parents, and everyone within reach. The next, they are engaged in
healing, demonstrating a positive character and values, and revealing a
hint of maturity. For a while, every day is a mix of growth and setbacks;
however, in time maturity and growth are evident.
I often ask kids when and why they changed, and they usually get a

blank look on their face. Malcolm told me he hadn’t changed. When
pressed, he admitted he now could express himself instead of getting
mad; he could trust adults; and no longer needed drugs or girls to feel
good. He’s not sure why or when he changed, but he’s happy with the
change. Tracy was tired of fighting change and being on consequences
like work crew. She decided to fake change, and at some point it became
real to her. Toby mentioned he decided to change, because he finally
understood where his choices were taking him. Regardless of the reason
or timing of change, I am thankful for the changes taking place.
Change is especially difficult for staff. We are currently saying

goodbye to John and Lucy Jann who have worked with us since 1999. In
the past year we hired several new staff, changed our level program,
enjoyed two visits by Maranatha Volunteers, celebrated 17 graduations
and spent countless hours with our kids as they experience major
changes in their lives. The great news is that we are
now better people and a stronger organization.
You might ask me when and why I have changed.

I’ll probably stare into space for a while and then tell
you that I’m not sure when or why, but I know God
is responsible for every new spring and, for that,
I am grateful.
CHUCK HAGELE – RANCH COORDINATOR

I know what it is like to be poor. Actually, poor wasn’t
the word for it. I’d call it dirt poor. Food assistance came
in the form of boxes from the neighbors or the church.
My shoes — generally hand me downs — usually

had soles so worn that they soon had holes in them.
And for church? I didn’t have a change of shoes — it
was merely a matter of changing the cardboard in the
bottom. Things were bad, and issues of survival often
cropped up in our childish minds.
Here’s the kicker. Today, I am not sure just how poor

my parents really were. I do know from my adult
experiences with them that they were
extremely bad at managing money. Our
childish interpretation of poverty was
based upon the reality that money
was rarely used to feed or clothe us.
My sister once asked my mom —
whom we loved dearly — why
she couldn’t buy fruit some-
times. She responded, “Because
you kids would just eat it.”
Why do I share this with you?

Simply to let you know that over the past 23 years of
PATCH’s existence no financial or material gift goes
unnoticed or unappreciated. I am so grateful for every
gift that comes to help us assist hurting, misdirected or
rebellious teens. Small gifts and large gifts are all
appreciated equally — from the dollar bill that helps
provide breakfast food to the thousands of dollars that
pay for professional counselors and direct care staff. I
picture in my mind the sacrifice and commitment it
takes on either end of the financial spectrum.
Last year was a year of change for us. The building

we had been in for 21 years was sold, and we
were forced to find a different location for our
Administrative office. Much thought and
prayer preceded the decision about where to
go and what to do. By the grace of God,
through many miracles, we were able to
purchase a building in Vancouver, Washington.
Maranatha Volunteers remodeled the building
to meet our needs and we moved into our
new office space in September.

Our flagship — PATCH Ranch in Idaho — continued
to excel in caring for the young people who grow and
transform their lives on that campus.
The Goldendale project has been slow but is making

progress. Trees are being thinned, improvements to the
grounds are being made and, while not yet completed,
the two-mile road into the property is now passable
year around. We are really looking forward to
providing a facility for families in crises.
One sad note in the events of 2006 came when

Margie Rotthoff passed away.
She and her husband had
gifted their ranch to
PATCH back in 1989.
It is so wonderful to have

such a committed group of
supporters! We thank you for helping

to make PATCH what it is
today. This is not just an idle
thank-you; it’s a deeply felt

expression of gratitude, because many of
the young people who come to us have

parents who either cannot afford to send their teen to
PATCH without help or — like in my case — the
parents squander money and are not interested in
lending any support to rescue their teen from a
disastrous life style.
It took a community of neighbors and people we

didn’t know to help us six children survive to
adulthood. I got help from an aunt who saw more in
me than my parents saw and than I could see in
myself. She insisted I go to college, paid my first year’s
entrance fees and told me my success would depend

on how committed I was to being a better
person. That made a difference — a big
difference. Someone actually believed in me!
You are like an aunt or uncle to these kids.

You’re those special people who refuse to
condemn and always hope for the best in
spite of the present behavior of a child.

TOM SANFORD – EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

OPERATING INCOME 2006

Total $2,001,745 100%

EXPENSES 2006

Total $1,964,977 100%

Net Income $36,768

from the director
OPERATING INCOME 2006

Client Fees $635,738 32%
Scholarships $148,464 7%
Contributions $1,141,648 57%
Gifts in Kind $30,000 1%
Other $45,895 3%

Total $2,001,745 100%

EXPENSES 2006

Program Services $1,601,777 82%
Mgmt & General $250,127 13%
Development $113,073 5%

Total $1,964,977 100%

Net Income $36,768

For a complete audited financial report
please contact the Vancouver Office.

E N R O L LM E N T B Y S TAT E

ENROLLMENT BY GENDER

E N RO L LM E N T B Y S TAT E

ENROLLMENT BY GENDER
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from the ranch coordinatorthe numbers

“…every day is a mix of growth and setbacks; however, in time maturity and growth are evident.”
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